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	Berlin High School Counseling Department
What is the School Counseling Curriculum?
BHS’s school counseling curriculum is a comprehensive program that includes developmental lessons, individual planning, and responsive services.  The program is designed to respond to the developmental needs of all students.  Through our Developmental Lesson Plans, we touch on personal, social, academic, and career issues that may be affecting your child.  Counselors work in conjunction with teachers, administrators, parents, and the community to assist students in the achievement of their goals.  As a result of this collaboration and program as a whole, students are more prepared to lead meaningful and rewarding lives as productive members of a changing society.  We will be teaching these classes throughout the school year, and we encourage you to discuss these classes with your child.


	Welcome Back Students!!

The BHS School Counseling Dept. supports the high school’s mission to help all students ACHIEVE – the following events will take place:
October 1-14th:  Registration for PSAT’s in the School Counseling Office (checks payable to BHS for $26; after the 14th--$4 late fee!)

October 10th:  SAT’s at BHS

October 17th:  PSAT’s at BHS

October 19th:  College Fair for Juniors and Seniors

	

All counselors met with their senior students in a group assembly on Friday, September 11th.  This meeting covered topics such as college application procedures, important dates and deadlines, current academic standing, and graduation requirements.  Students were given a packet of information relative to these topics, and they should be keeping an organized folder containing all materials distributed to them.  As a follow-up to our Junior Planning Night in April and our individual meetings last spring, we will all be meeting individually with the seniors in the coming weeks to discuss post-high school plans, aid in the college selection process, and answer any questions they may have.

At this time, your senior should be:

· Visiting colleges and collecting materials such as applications, view books, etc.

· Researching college or employment web sites

· Meeting with their counselor on a regular basis

· Finishing a resume/activity sheet

· Developing a college essay

· Contacting teachers for letters of recommendation(2)


	Mark Your Calendars:
November 11th:  Grades
 9 & 10 Parent Night

We will be covering issues such as:

· attendance and credit requirements

· study skills and homework tips

· course selection and curriculum

· testing (such as CAPT, PSAT, SAT)

· early college and career planning

· “Naviance” planning program
· our School Counseling Program

	Students Must Have a Pass to come to the School Counseling Suite!  Also, sign up sheets are with Mrs. Pacyna
	Attention Seniors:
Please make sure that you are putting your college information on NAVIANCE – Check out the new look by going to http://connection.naviance.com/berlin
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	College Application Process
Students are encouraged to complete college applications online.   Applications are available at each college’s website.  In addition to the electronically submitted application, there are also supplemental materials that must be mailed to the college.  Materials include:

· Official high school transcript and
· Letters of recommendation

Additional materials may also be required by each college, such as:

· Resume

· Secondary School Report

· Teacher Evaluation forms

· Athletic Supplement

· Art Supplement

Be sure to consult each college website for application deadlines and requirements.  Colleges appreciate these materials submitted all at once, and the School Counseling Department will mail these materials out together.  To cover the cost of postage, students must provide 4 stamps or $1.75 per application to their school counselor.  

When students are ready to submit their applications, they must get a College Application Folder in the School Counseling Office.  All necessary materials that need to be mailed must be put in the College Application Folder, then given to their counselor for processing.  ALL NECESSARY MATERIALS must be submitted to the School Counseling Department 2 weeks prior to the application deadline. 
	We will be hosting our annual College Fair on Monday, October 19th     (8:15- 9:30 a.m. in the Gibney Gym).  We will have over 100 two- and four-year colleges, technical and vocational schools, and members of the military represented.  Juniors and seniors will be given the opportunity to meet and talk with admissions officers as well as pick up applications and other information.  You are welcome to attend with (or without!) your child, so please mark your calendar!

	



For Application Due:

To Counselor By:


November 1


Friday, October 16



November 15


Friday, October 30



December 1


Tuesday, November 17


December 15


Wednesday, November 26 



JANUARY 1


Tuesday, DECEMBER 8


 January 15


Monday, January 4


 February 1


Monday, January 18


 February 15


Monday, February 1


 March 1


Monday, February 15


Remember:  If a college offers  “rolling admission,” that means the earlier the application is submitted, the better!

	One Application for Many Schools:
Nearly 350 colleges use the Common Application, which is a common, standardized application form for use by the member institution.  Check out www.commonapp.org to see which colleges accept it.  Using the Common Application may save time.  However, there may also be additional supplements required by each college.  Consult the website to determine which schools require supplements, and don’t forget to submit those on time along with the application.

	

We encourage our students to be active in extracurricular activities to supplement their academic regimen.  Our hope is to work collaboratively with parents to bring about well-rounded students who are prepared for college or the world of work upon graduation.  Involvement in extracurricular programs promotes leadership, responsibility, and organization.  A summary of all clubs/activities is available in the School Counseling Office.  If your son or daughter is interested in an activity and does not know who the advisor is, please send him/her to his/her counselor, and we will connect him/her with the right person. Students are also encouraged to become involved in other capacities: volunteer at a hospital or a senior center, serve at a their church or synagogue, give service to their community, maintain a part time job, or tutor a younger student, to name a few.


Did you know that you can earn recognition for all of your good deeds?  Students who complete 120 hours of approved community service will earn a notation on the graduation program and a special citation awarded during the graduation ceremony.  Community service proposal forms are available in the school counseling office.
	Why Take the PSAT?
1. Exposure to a
Sample SAT
(practice makes perfect!)
2. Receive mail from colleges

3. Help determine your

strengths and weaknesses

4. Enrollment in Free College Search Program (MyRoad)

5. Scholarship opportunities

6. National Merit competition (juniors only)

We encourage all juniors to take the PSAT, even if they aren’t sure if they want to go to college.  Don’t close any doors!  We also encourage sophomores who have taken Geometry to consider taking the PSAT.


	

The School Counseling Department is proud to team up with senior English teachers this year to present two new programs:  The Personal Narrative workshop and the Resume Workshop.  The personal narrative is a key component to college and scholarship applications.  After the team-taught instruction on tips for writing the personal narrative on September 8th, students were able to draft, evaluate, and rewrite a final product in their senior English class.

In addition, learning how to compose a well-written resume is essential for the world of work as well as presenting one’s accomplishments to teachers and colleges.  On September 29th-30th, students will learn important tips on constructing a resume and begin drafting in their senior English classes. 

Students are encouraged to have many people review their essays and resumes for feedback.



1.  There is a job board posted outside of Mrs. Maule’s office that has both full and part-time employment opportunities.  In the months of May and June, the job board even has permanent full-time offerings.  Come check it out!
2.  For those students looking for discipline, rigor, and money for future college opportunities, the military may be an option for you.  Recruiters are always available for consultation and often make visits to the school.  Please see your counselor to discuss the military branches and to answer questions.
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